
Cosgrove Village Primary School Newsletter 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Monday 18th March 2024 

This term’s value is: Friendship  
 

 

Dates for your Diary 
Monday 18th – Friday 22nd March: Class 2 and 3 Residential to Osmington Bay, Dorset 
Wednesday 20th March: No swimming lesson this week for class 2 and 3  
Friday 22nd March: No celebration assembly today 
Wednesday 27th March: Last swimming lesson for class 2 and 3 
Wednesday 27th March: Parents’ Evening 3:30-7pm  
Thursday 28th March: Easter Assembly 2.15pm – School Hall 
Thursday 28th March: Last Day of Term 
Monday 15th April: School opens to pupils  

PE 
 

                                Class 1: Monday & Friday 

        Class 2: Monday & Friday 

                                     Class 3: Monday & Wednesday  

 

 
 

Please can you child come into school wearing their PE kit, trainers, 
long hair tied back and earrings removed please (boys & girls). 

Reading Book change days 
 

                  Class 1: Monday 

                  Class 2: Monday  

                  Class 3: Monday 

 

 
 

Please can reading books and reading 
records be brought into school daily – 

Thank You 

Awards  
 

                                            Stars of the Week: Rupert, Mia, Lily R 
                                            Special Mentions: Emily, Juniper, Thomas, Dylan, Molly, Amelia, Lily GW                                                                
                                            Home Awards: Rupert, Iris  
 

Please remember to send in any home awards or achievements –  
we love to see what your children have been up to! 

 

From Mrs Busari   
 
Thank you to everyone for coming in Mufti to support Comic Relief on 
Friday.  We will count up all the money and check the bank for those 
making bank transfers and let you know the final figure raised in next 
week’s newsletter.   
 
We have sent out surveys to families for you to give your feedback to the 
school. We really value and welcome your opinions and ideas, so please 
spend a few minutes filling in the form and handing it back into the 
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school office.  We will collate the results and share them with you after 
Easter.   
 
Many of our Class 2 and 3 children are out this week on their residential 
to Dorset.  Fingers crossed for some lovely weather.  We will update 
parents each day on Dojo to let you know how we are getting on.  We 
have an action-packed week in store and look forward to telling you all 
about it on our return.   
  
Clubs have now finished as it is the residential next week and then 
Parents’ Evening the week after.  There will be no celebration assembly 
on Friday 22nd March as we are out on residential.   
 
We will be having an Easter assembly in school on Thursday 28th March 
and then will do our celebration assembly after this.  Parents are 
welcome to attend, it will start at 2.15pm in the school hall.  I will be 
talking to the children about what Christians believe is the meaning of 
Easter as part of the assembly.     
  
I hope that you all have a lovely week in school. 
 
With best wishes, 
 

Mrs Jude Busari  

Executive Head Teacher 
 

 

 
 

World Book Day 
 

Thank you to those who have handed in 
their sponsorship money – there is still 

time to hand into the school office. 
 

Thank You  
 

 

 
 

After-School Clubs  
 

All clubs are now finished until after 
Easter 

 
 

 


